
PARISH OF ST HELEN TARPORLEY

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISHIONERS’ MEETING 

 HELD IN ST HELEN’S CHURCH (DONE ROOM) ON SUNDAY 12th MAY 2024
1. Apologies: Roland Dawson, Hilary Dawson, Amelia McCourty, Elaine Meredith, Michael Scott, Christine Scott, Rev. Jenny Bridgman, Debbie Terry & Julliet Hill.
Attendance: Phillip Posnett, Liz Neely, Chrissy Emerson, Jill Burton, John Burton, Rosie Spiegelberg, Bill Spiegelberg, Christine Noblett, Sandra Hardy, Charles Hardy, Andy Jobson, John Richardson, Sue Richardson, Angela Symes, Rosemary Lilley, Maryan Jenner, Anthony Jenner, Walter Gibson, Dave Smithson, Margorie Rathbone, Brenda Ramsden, Judy Brighton, Kate O’Neil, Diane Jubb, John Meredith, Jennifer Christian, Andrew Needham, Duncan Gordon, Pat Symms, Paul Emerson and Jim Bridgman,
There were 31 members present. 
2. Minutes of the last meeting held on 30th April 2023 were approved and signed.

3. Matters Arising: John Meredith informed the meeting that he had not resigned as Gift Aid Secretary as had been previously reported in the last APCM minutes.
4. Election of Churchwardens: Phillip Posnett & Elizabeth Neely duly elected.
PARISH OF ST HELEN TARPORLEY
MINUTES OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

HELD IN ST HELEN’S CHURCH (DONE ROOM) ON SUNDAY 12th MAY 2024.
1. Apologies & Attendance: As for the Meeting of the Parishioners.
2. Minutes of the Meeting: 30th April, 2023: Approved and signed.
3. Election of parochial representatives of the laity: No representatives were elected at the meeting. although Jim Bridgman did remind the meeting that there were two current vacancies on the PCC.
4. Approval of Independent Examiner
Robert Hall of Mitchell Charlesworth was approved as independent examiner of the financial accounts.

5. Annual Report
The financial accounts were discussed by the meeting. Duncan Gordon asked how the challenges due to the financial constraints were dealt with. David Smithson highlighted efforts made in fundraising to increase revenue and also of control running costs. The efforts of the fund-raising sub-committee were highlighted by John Burton. Initiatives such as a new appeals letter to the present congregation to increase standing order giving as well as a ‘Welcome Pack’ given to the Tarporley estate agents to raise awareness of the Parish to newcomers to the village. The meeting also recognised the fundraising efforts regarding The Done Room Appeal which had been undertaken. 

Duncan Gordon recognised efforts made for economies in energy use and the use of volunteers with respect to churchyard gardening and maintenance which is thought to have saved large amounts of funds in 2023 otherwise paid to contractors. Volunteers who had helped with churchyard maintenance were sincerely thanked by the meeting.

Pat Symms asked of progress with regard to the installation of kitchen and toilet facilities in St. Helens. Jim Bridgman commented that this was progressing at present. Chrissy Emerson asked why the Done Room renovation was taking precedence over facilities for St. Helens? Phillip Posnett commented that this was due to the restricted timing of the faculty permission which lasts until November this year with regard to the Done Room, while Jim reiterated that the facilities for St. Helens were the next project to be undertaken. It was also made clear that the Done Room renovations were being stressed as a community- focussed project.
Bill Spiegelberg commented that the project to renovate the village hall at Colebrook was a similar project that had yielded rewards for the community and thanked the committee for its’ efforts regarding the Done Room.

Special thanks were given to Stephen Wright for his unstinting work regarding the grants that had been obtained regarding the Done Room renovation.

Charles Hardy repeated that further help was required regarding church yard volunteering if the present progress was to be maintained.

Jim Bridgman gave thanks to Richard Tuckwell, Trevor Davies and Jenny Bridgman for their help and support in running services throughout the year. Thanks were also given to Phillip Posnett and Liz Neely as church wardens at St. Helens, Walter Gibson and Peter Copland at St John’s and Amelia McCourty at St. Thomas’, as well as all those involved in the many duties and activities of the parish, whether small or large.

Finally Jim Bridgman was thanked by Phillip Posnett for his work throughout 2023.
6. Any Other Business: There was no further business.
The next APCM will be held before 31st May 2025.
There being no further business, the meeting closed with the sharing of The Grace.

The next meeting of the PCC was set for the 6thJune 2024 at St. Helens (Done Room) (7:30PM)
      Signed……………………………………………………

 
Dated……………………………………………………
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